Northwest Portland Area Indian Health Board
Behavioral health committee meeting at the July Virtual QBM, July 14, 2020:

Attendees: Ali Desautel with Kalispel; Darryl Scott with Warm Springs; Aliza Brown with Quinault; Marilyn Scott with Upper Skagit; Julie Taylor with CTUIR; Vicki Lowe with the State of WA; Sue, Danica, Candice, and Colbie from NPAIHB

· Kalispel is very full with behavioral health and have 2 people on call because it is so busy. North office is full and South office only has a handful of space left. Doing face to face.
· Quinault – using Zoom and Doxy to do telehealth so can now provide services for more hours each day. COVID numbers in the county are more than doubling so will continue with tele-services and trying to improve them and promote the services in the community. Appointments have been steady and the cell phones that HCA sent the Tribe have been very helpful. Will pull data on the appointments and no-show rates.
· Danica updated committee on the Behavioral Health Environmental Scan to lead into an ECHO.
· Marilyn Scott with Upper Skagit – Busy with tribal council meetings to create protocols during this time of COVID. Lots of virtual meetings. Have not been able to get whole advisory group together for CHAP/BHAP but check in’s have helped. Behavioral Health Act legislation passed last session which was great to help increase access to care for AI/ANs in the State of WA – recognized the need for Tribal Crisis Response and recognizing tribal court orders when the need is there. The tribal representatives that helped with this Act & Senator McCoy was invaluable and everyone was able to answer questions that other had during the process and it was passed the first time it went through which is great!!
· National SAMHSA TTAC meeting went well virtually
· Update: NWIC partnering with BHAC and Danica is working on getting Digwalic information added to the curriculum
· Danica described some courses that she is developing for the BHAC.
· Julie asked if we still have a NPAIHB behavioral health plan and Danica said it probably needs to be updated to also include tele-health because of COVID. Danica will email committee members the current Behavioral Health Plan.
· Vicki Lowe wanted everyone to know that the AIHC-WA has COVID-19 resources on their website so check them out! https://aihc-wa.com/ 
· Colbie & Danica announced the CDC Supplemental award the NPAIHB received for “COVID-19: Prevention of suicide, intimate partner violence and adverse childhood events (ACEs) in Indian Country” 
· Requested any contacts folks have of anyone who needs more work right now and has available hours to contract with the Health Board to possibly help us do the work of this 1 year grant that ends in early July 2021.
· Requested any Tribe that may be interested in a mini-grant to contact the Health Board too
· We will let everyone know more about this grant in mid-August when we finalize the scope of work for CDC
· 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]From Vickie Lowe, AIHC,  I just wanted to add that we are also looking at the newly approved CHAP policy to see how we can begin implementing BHA’s in Washington State in coordination with the Tribal Crisis Coordination hub that we will be standing up in the next few months.

